Katriona Herborn [katriona@hermes.net.au]

Dear committee,

I am the Principal of a group general practice in Katoomba, on the outer 

fringe of Sydney.  It is 2 hour 10 min train ride from Sydney. Katoomba has 

been identified by Wentworth Area Health Service as being one of the 2 

poorest, most socially disadvantaged postcodes of the AHS.  Yet, laughably, 

we are RRAMA 1.  Lithgow, 30min away, where many of the population shop and 

go to school, is RRAMA 4.  So new doctors come to the area, see they can 

work in Lithgow and get rural incentives, practice nurses etc and much 

bigger incomes so they live in the Blue Mountains but refuse to work 

here!  The local population laughs when told this is a metropolitan area 

and hence no doctors!  Linked medicare reforms will not help - already 

those in need are bulk billed.  However, if it were an open door the few 

remaining GP's would leave town due to the overwhelming work load 

(currently 1 F\T equiv.GP per 2,500 population) .

This is a teaching practice - Registrars are offered a positive 

experience.  but this does not solve our crisis - a new junior doctor 

arriving each 6 months who is just gaining some competence and it is time 

to return to the pleasant Sydney suburbs!

Dr Katriona Herborn

91 Waratah St   Katoomba   2780

